
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 4th  November 2019
1. Present – Martin Robinson, , Brian Wilson, John Anderson, Heather Rodgers, Roger Plank, Liz Webb, Tim Pritt, Amanda Foster.

John Dalton, Mick Sykes, Pip Fisher 

2. Apologies –  Graham Markham, Marion Codd
3. Minutes of the previous meeting.

              The minutes were agreed.
4. Matters Arising
              None
5. WiFi improvements
John Dalton reported that moving the router would give better coverage all over the site, including the cellar. New cabling would be required and further audio cabling could be added to improve the sound system. The cost is estimated to be £100 plus trunking and fitting and a separate electricity supply to the router. It was agreed to ask Paul Copley for a quote and proceed, subject to costs.
6. Treasurer's Report
Graham was absent, but left a report.

As expected the income was low at £716, but expenditure high at £5,333, including £4,750 for the storage area refurb. Some smaller invoices are in the pipeline.

Still showing a surplus o £1,319 with a healthy Reserve Account and Current Account.

7.    Bookings Report
 The election on December 12th has caused challenges, as a school was already booked.

John had offered the Stanage Hall for the election, but has had no reply so far.

The rat problem continues around the area of the Pool and Cafe, and droppings have been found in the Hall kitchen. The only access seems to be through the kitchen door, so it was agreed that a removable screen be fitted. It was also agreed to put up a poster to remind users to be careful with food storage and disposal.

The heating controls are working well, though thermostats in the Stanage and Lawrence Halls may need to be improved. John will circulate instructions for overriding the settings  to the committee by email.

Some groups are struggling for numbers and John is being helpful with late cancellations.

A group who hired the Hall, but have not paid all bills want to recommence the booking this autumn. 

Thanks were expressed to John for his hard work.
8. Hirers' Feedback/Comments
The choir expressed their appreciation of the warmth of the hall. The booking and arrangements for the concert are in place.

The Stanage Hall door is difficult to close and is sometimes not closed properly. John will put instructions by the door to help people do it correctly.

Several Hall users have reported that they don't know which is the Main Hall, Lawrence Hall and Stanage Hall so it was decided to fit door plates with names. External signs are also necessary. John and Brian will investigate and feed back.
9. Maintenance and Renewals
The (new) toilet  handle in the Stanage Hall was broken and has been fixed.

New heating valves have been fitted again and are covered by warranty.

Christmas trees. The purchase of 4 Christmas trees and new lights was agreed owner

The trees overhanging the back of the Hall are still causing problems, but there has been no reply from the house owner. Heather will try to find his London address. We would like to ask him what he would like to happen to the fence. If there is still no reply we will cut back as far as possible and push the fence back.
10. Correspondence
Correspondence from RAD had been circulated via email.
11. A.O.B.
The AGM date was set for March 9th 2020 at 7.30pm to be followed by the ordinary meeting.

Cyber Security. Martin and John attended the training. It was agreed that Hall users should be reminded on the booking form to be aware of online security.

Inventory – Marion checked the crockery and cutlery and found that some items were missing. It was agreed to check and then consider buying replacements. This item to be added to the agenda for the next meeting.
Date of next meeting -  Monday 6th January 2020
Attachments area









